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Draft MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD at 
The ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on Wednesday 8th August 2018

Present: Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. B. Stearman; Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott (Chairman;) 

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 7.30pm.

1. Apologies received. Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. D. Cobbledick; Cllr T. Merritt; Cllr. G. Barriball; Cllr. M. Greenaway (Vice  
    Chairman;) Cllr. M. Chubb

2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time No Public.
    
4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the last meeting held on Wednesday 11th April 2018 having 
    been previously circulated were approved and signed by Chairman Cllr. N. Wonnacott.

5. Financial update. The Clerk issued members of the Council with a copy of the up to date accounts prior to the 
     Meeting. 

6. Matters arising.  (a) The Parish Council had successfully applied to the Tetcott Community Fund for a grant to 
    purchase a sit on mower and strimmer. These were officially handed over to the grass cutting volunteers of the Hall 
    Committee on Wednesday 2nd of May. A photograph is on the Website. A letter of thanks has been received from 
    the Hall Secretary Margaret Britton(b)The Clerk informed the Council that it had been brought to her attention that the 
    P.C. should not be giving grants to the Church or any other religious organisation. (c) Correspondence by Cllr. T. 
    Angove had been sent to Devon County Council and the Highways department documenting several blocked drains 
    and major potholes within the Parishes. D.C.C. Barry Parsons had met with Cllr. Angove to discuss the problem areas. 
    He mentioned to Councillor Angove that he would like to come to the next Parish Council meeting. The Clerk was 
    asked to write to D.C. Cllr. Barry Parsons to invite him. (d) The Clerk had been notified that PCSO’s 
    Emma Tomkies and Mark James had now taken over responsibility for Holsworthy rural policing areas as Raquel Rowe 
    had moved on to another post, they couldn’t make the meeting but hope to attend our next one.
   
7. Correspondence received. Correspondence now circulated to councillors as and when received/appropriate

8. A.O.B. (a) The Clerk was asked by Cllr T. Rooke to find out information and costs for a community defibrillator. (b) Cllr.
    T. Rooke brought the council’s attention to the problem of overgrown trees! they had grown so tall that they were now
    blocking out the light from Christine Moss’s bungalow on the top side of Cox’s Meadow. It was not clear who the 
    trees belonged to and further investigation was needed. Cllr T Rooke also proposed that the P.C. purchased a second 
    dog waste bin to be installed around the vicinity of the Arscott Hall car park. The Clerk agreed to contact the Hall 
    Caretaker Nicky Mitchell.



The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.30pm
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